
 

North Mundham Primary School   

The Heron Newsletter  

 

Welcome to our fortnightly  newsletter 

Spring 4 



6th March 

In this newsletter, find out about: 

 

• Mrs Gordon's message and school news 

• OPAL updates 

• Reminders and Notices 

• Internet Safety 

• Upcoming events  

A Message from Mrs Gordon 

 

 

Dear Parents and Carers, 

What a busy couple of weeks we have had! On Wednesday last week we took a group of 18 

dancers to Worthing to perform in the Dancehouse show. They were absolutely incredible 

and performed with grace and style. Their behaviour was excellent and the whole event was 

a real pleasure. Well done dancers! Last Thursday we had a the great excitement of a visit 

from Youtube fitness sensation Jumpstart Jonny. Jonny injected a huge amount of energy as 

he delivered 2 sessions over the morning. Everyone had great fun taking part and we would 

like to say a huge thank-you to our PTA for organising and funding his visit. Thursday was also 

the day of Ladybird Class' visit to Aldingbourne Country Centre. With their focus on the farm 

this half term, they had a wonderful day meeting the animals and exploring the grounds. the 



children were a credit to the school and Mrs Ford and Mrs Cruttenden were very proud of 

them. 

On Friday we held our first Food Festival throughout the day. Many thanks to all of the 

parents and carers who provided food from  their country. We had so many delicious 

delicacies to taste and the children also prepared food based on a theme in their classes. For 

many it was an opportunity to try something different and was a great success all round.  

Friday was also the turn of Year 1 to show off their learning in their class assembly. I was 

incredibly impressed with the children and how they presented their work with loud , clear 

and confident voices. Well done Bumblebee Class. 

Table 8 were the winners of February's Table Cloth Friday and they got to have some special 

treats with their lunch. i was luck y enough to join the second sitting and had a lovely time 

chatting to them while they ate their lunch.  

Wednesday night saw the first of our 3 Corporate Challenge races. We had a team of 25 

children who all ran a really steady race with some excellent personal achievements. Mrs 

Ford and I are training them each week in run club and are hopeful of some very good 

outcomes by the end of the race series. 

Yesterday we started the day with our termly Bags2School collection- many thanks to 

everyone who brought in bags, we raised over £100 which will be added to our PTA funds for 

this term. Yesterday was also World Book Day, once again many thanks for providing, making 

and creating some incredible costumes. We had a wonderful day spotting book characters, 

sharing stories and in assembly we really enjoyed seeing all of the amazing shoe box story 

scenes that have been created over the last couple of weeks. Many thanks to all of you who 

helped your children- the results were fantastic! 

Today, year 6 have been busy raising funds for their Leavers' jumpers. They produced some 

delicious cakes (thanks parents) for the rest of the school to buy and have been pedalling 

away in their sponsored (static) cycle. By the end of the day, they should have raised a 

significant chunk of money to go towards their jumpers.  

Many thanks to all of those parents who attended the Parent consultations this week. We 

hope that it gave you a valuable opportunity to find out how your child is progressing and 

what you could do at home to further support them in their learning. If you weren't able to 

make it, please contact the office or your child's teacher to make an alternative arrangement. 

Once again, many thanks for your support in these events- we are constantly looking to 

enrich our children's education and we can't do that without your support. 

 

Wishing everyone a lovely weekend. 

Best wishes, 



 

Zoe Gordon, Headteacher 

The P  wer of Reading 

 

The Importance of Reading for Pleasure 

Reading enjoyment is a more important indicator of a child’s educational success than 

their family’s educational or socio-economic background 

(OECD, 2002) 

 

Parent Power 

Parents and the home environment are essential to the early teaching of reading and 

fostering a love of reading; children are more likely to continue to be readers in homes 

where books and reading  are valued (Clark and Rumbold, 2006). Bedtime books

 Reading for just 6 minutes per day is proven to have a moreWellbeing 



 

The Power of reading together at Bedtime. 

An investment of a few minutes a day has the power to  positive impact on wellbeing 

than a cup of tea, a chocolate bar or create a lifelong love of books and reading.  playing 

video games, reducing stress levels by 68 per cent on 

 

Thank you for supporting your child to become a reader. 

Dancehouse 

 



 

 

 



 

 

 

Table Cloth Friday- February winners 



 

 

Ladybird Class visit the farm 
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Year 6 fundraising day 



 

 



 

 



 

 



 

 



 

JumpStart Jonny 

 



 

 

 



 

 

 



 

Corporate Challenge 

 



 

 



 

 



OPAL- Outside Play and Learning 

 

We are looking for some helpers for our summer term gardening and craft OPAL clubs- 

please let us know if you can help. 

Thank-you! 

 

1 - Please remember your wellies!! 

 

2 - We are always looking to develop the different play types and create new opportunities. 



 

Internet Safety 

 

West Sussex County Council have some very good advice for parents about how to keep your 

child safe online. See this link for more information. 

Notices and Reminders 

 

Parent Mental Health Ambassadors 

As part of our focus on whole school mental health and wellbeing, we are excited to be 

starting a new project with mental health support providers Thoughtful. It is a pilot project 

and we need some parents who feel that they may have skills and ideas to support the 

Mental Health and Emotional Wellbeing of the school community. If you are interested 

and/or feel that you could help, please come along to a short meeting on Wednesday 19th 

March at 2.30. 

Easter Holiday Activities 

https://www.westsussex.gov.uk/fire-emergencies-and-crime/crime-prevention/staying-safe-online-and-fraud-prevention/#young-people-and-children


Please see below for some opportunities (both paid for and free that your child can take 

advantage of.  

Gym Club 

JC Sports run a gym club at school every Thursday morning. Please see information below 

for details if you would like your child to join. 

Term dates 

Please see below for additional dates (going into the summer term and beyond). In many 

cases, additional information will follow on. If you have any questions, please see the school 

office.  

 



 



west sussex music 

 



 

BOGNOR REGIS - Rap & Lyric Writing 

CHICHESTER - Interactive Soundtrack & Music 

CRAWLEY - Music Production & DJ 

•   Interactive Soundtrack & Music LITTLEHAMPTON - "Soundz" Contemporary Choir 

WORTHING - Rock & Pop Band 

•   Interactive Soundtrack & Music 

AGES 8 -16YRS 



SIGN UP HERE 

WWW.WESTSUSSEXMUSIC.CO.UK/HOLIDAYACTIVITIES 

 

west Supported using public funding by sussex c, cooe ARTS COUNCIL 

county council for Education ENGLAND 

Easter 2025 

 



 

 

 



 

 

Dates for the diary 

 

 

12th March- Year 5/6 swimming gala 

14th March- Comic Relief 



14th March- Film Night- Year 3 and 4 

17th March- year 4 trip to Chichester Harbour* 

17th March- year 1 Alien Day* 

18th March - Y2 Pirate Day 

17th-21st March- science Week 

20th March- Year 6 to Titanic Museum in Southampton 

21st March- Poetry Slam 

24th March - IRock Assembly 9am for parents and carers of IRock pupils 

25th March- Year 2 to Selsey Beach 

25th March- Y5/6 netball finals 

27th March- YR Class assembly 9am 

1st April- Year 5 to Fruit Farm* 

3rd April Easter Church service 

4th April Kestrel cake sale 

4th April- break up Easter and PTA Smartie Challenge* 

Summer Term 

22nd April- return to school 

29th and 30th April- Year 3 and 4 production* 

30th April- cricket tasters all day 

7th May- Y5 Bikeablity* 

12th May Y6 SATs week 

14th May- Y3 Bignor Roman Palace trip* 

16th May- Y5 canoeing day 1* 

17th May- Chichester Cormorants swimming gala* 

19th May- Y6 Bikeability 

23rd May INSET 

26th-30th May- Half term 

2nd- 6th June- Chichester Week* 



6th June- Y5 Canoeing day 2* 

13th June- PTA summer event 

18th-20th June Y4 camping 

23rd-27th June- Y6 Cobnor 

24th June- Year 2- Arundel 

26th June- GAS sports' event at Boxgrove 

2nd July- Transition Day* 

4th July- Arts' evening* 

8th July- Sports' day 1* 

9th July- Sports' Day 2* 

12th July- North Mundham Gala* 

14-16 July- Year 5/6 production* 

22nd July Year 6 Leavers' assembly- 9am 

22nd July- break up. 

3rd September- INSET Day 

4th September- return to school  

27th-31st October- half term 

19th December- break up 

 

 

INSET Days 

Friday 23rd May 2025 

West Sussex Term dates 24-25 

Spring 2- 24th February (INSET)- 4th April 

Summer 1- 22nd April- 23rd May (INSET) 

Summer 2- 2nd June- 22nd July 

West Sussex Term Dates 25-26 

Autumn 1 Wed 3rd September (INSET)- 24th October 



Autumn 2 3rd November- 19th December 

Spring 1 5th January- 13th February 

Spring 2- 23rd February- 27th March 

Summer 1- 13th April- 22nd May 

Summer 2 1st june- 22nd July 

(Other INSET days to be confirmed) 

Contact Us 

 

If you have any questions or queries, please don't hesitate to contact us: 

head@northmundham.w-sussex.sch.uk  

office@northmundham.w-sussex.sch.uk 

01243 785502 

website 

https://www.facebook.com/NorthMundhamSchool  

Give us your views: https://parentview.ofsted.gov.uk/  

mailto:head@northmundham.w-sussex.sch.uk
mailto:office@northmundham.w-sussex.sch.uk
https://northmundham.w-sussex.sch.uk/
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